



St Benedict's Inner Newcastle Parish: Sacred Heart Cathedral, Newcastle West; St Joseph's Church, The Junction; St Mary, Star of the Sea Church, Newcastle; Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, Tighes Hill. Mayfield Parish: Christ the King, Mayfield West. Stockton Parish: St Peter-in-Chains, Stockton.

SUNDAY 17TH AUGUST 2025 20th Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C

Our Clergy

Fr Greg Barker, Parish Priest Fr Anthony Coloma, Assistant Priest Deacon Kevin Gadd

Regional Office - St Benedict's Centre

25 Farquhar Street, The Junction PO Box 6, The Junction 2291 P: (02) 4979 1101

E: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au W: www.newcastlecatholic.org.au W: www.sacredhearthamilton.org.au

After hours emergency phone: 0494 390 653

Our Staff

Anne Warren (Business Manager) Margaret Cox (Reception & Administration) Daloras Howes (Administration) Elul Tecle (Administration) Peter Davies (Administration) Dr Anne Millard (Music, Liturgy, Sacraments)

Bereavement Team:

Margaret Cox, Gail Lovell, Christopher Gregory, Margaret Beard, Margaret Newton, Anne Millard (02) 4979 1252

St Joseph's Pastoral Team:

Contact the Parish Office

Promoters of Safeguarding:

Louise Outram Adele Rubino Cynthia Tamonan Sr Kath Williams rsm



Today's gospel reminds us that the message of Christianity is not always a popular one. Sometimes we are called upon to speak a hard message; a challenging message; a confronting message. The message of the gospel frequently confronts our popular culture and accepted social practice. It often contradicts the expedient decisions of our political leaders. There is a responsibility on us to speak the hard message of the gospel even at the risk of unpopularity and even in the face of threat. The Christian heroes of our time are those who call leaders to measure up to the demands of the gospel.

Greg Sunter

RELOCATION OF PARISH OFFICE

On 25 August the Parish Office will move from 25 Farquhar St The Junction to 242 Parry St Hamilton, situated between the moving Cathedral Columbarium and Diocesan Offices.



The office will be closed for two to three days. Phone and email contact details will remain unchanged.

Our Parishes incorporate suburbs located on the traditional country of the Awabakal and Worimi peoples. We acknowledge their cultural heritage, beliefs and continuing relationship with the land, pay respect to their Elders past and present, and commit ourselves to work together for reconciliation and justice.

THE PARISH DIARY...(for the week ahead)

20th week in Ordinary Time

Mon 18 Aug

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral

Tues 19 Aug

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 9:00am Mass @ Stockton

11:00am Mass @ Moran Aged Care, Stockton

Wed 20 Aug St Bernard, abbot, doctor

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 9:00am [No Mass @ Mayfield West]

Thurs 21 Aug St Pius X, pope

8:15am Mass @ The Cathedral 9:00am Mass @ Stockton

11:00am Mass at Fronditha Aged Care, Mayfield

Fri 22 Aug The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary

10:15am Mass @ The Junction

11:00am Exposition, Adoration & Reconciliation @

The Cathedral (until 12 noon)

12:05pm Mass @ The Cathedral

Sat 23 Aug

9.15am Mass @ The Cathedral, followed by the

Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help,

followed by Reconciliation

21st Sunday in Ordinary Time

Sat 23 Aug

5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Cathedral5:30pm Vigil Mass @ The Junction5:30pm Vigil Mass @ Mayfield West

Sun 24 Aug

7:30am Mass @ St Mary's 8:00am Mass @ Tighes Hill 9:00am Mass @ Stockton

9:30am Mass @ The Cathedral * 11:00am Italian Mass @ The Junction

12noon Polish Mass

5:00pm Mass @ The Cathedral

5:30pm Vietnamese Mass @ Mayfield West

(Mass on 24 Aug; no Mass 31 Aug)



NEXT WEEK'S READINGS:

Is 66:18-21 Heb 12:5-7, 11-13 Lk 13:22-30

PRAYER REQUESTS

RECENTLY DECEASED: Angela Cottier

ANNIVERSARIES: Elaine Cusick, George Tait Russell, John Andrew O'Neill, Sr Mary De Chantal PBVM. Cherie Zaunders, Shirley Wade, Helena Caskey, Brian Nunn, Evelyn May Woodland, Martin Shanahan

n,

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK: Jeremy Eden, Bill Murphy, Braxton Rayner, Patricia Gillett, Carlo Rossi, Tui Innes, Sr Ann Daley rsj, Raymond Morley, Louise Hall, Phil Riordan, Twon Nguyen, Eileen Jennings, Gwen Haggerty, Roslyn Haswell, Nick Fazzini, Doreen Mason, Sr Patricia Boland rsj, Rose Gathercole

Names may be placed in "Prayer Requests" by contacting the Parish Office. Please refer to the Policy Document on the Parish website - visit www.newcastlecatholic.org.au/downloads.

Please send prayer requests and items for the Bulletin to the Parish Office by 5pm on Wednesdays.

OUR BELOVED DEAD

We remember those in our Columbaria whose anniversaries occur in August.

At Sacred Heart Cathedral:

Betty Caelli Teresa Losurdo
Zofia Ciszek Anthony Mangioni
Czeslaw Ciszek Maree Ann Martin
Lynda Corrigan Mark Murphy
Joan Adele Daly Henry & Ivy Petherbridge
William (Jack) Everleigh Ashleigh Powter
Aileen Gilbert Sheelagh Ruggero

Nesta Haggerty Madeleine Savage
Kathleen Hart Veronica (Rhona) Seath
Margaret Hogg Robert (Bob) Smythe
Harry Kilner Kathleen Trenaman
Leon Lakomy Marjorie Wakely
Thi Kim Loan Le Julie Wylie

Mary Loscocco

At St Joseph's:

Betty Smith Kevin Doyle
Clare McDonnell Cyril Fernando

Margaret Bailey Anne Elizabeth Meighan

Eileen Baxter Marie O'Callaghan

Helena Esther Caskey Francis Page
Mary Corlis Thomas Rae
Patricia Ethel Davis Mary Mcadoo
Laurence Bede Dowling Norma Walters

Noel Dowzer

Eternal rest grant unto them and may perpetual light shine upon them. May they rest in peace, Amen.

^{*} Livestreamed on the Cathedral's YouTube channel www.youtube.com/c/SacredHeartCathedralHamilton and on the Diocesan website.



FROM THE PARISH PRIEST

Dear Parish Family,

I don't often watch the myriad of soap operas that are on our TV screens. I have been watching with interest the storyline unfolding with Irene's character on 'Home and

Away'. Irene has been diagnosed with Alzheimer's and the show has been following incredibly sensitively and, it would seem, with some expertise, the disease from a very real and human perspective. It follows a plot line of course, the sensitivity around the portrayal of Irene's and then her family's and friends' struggle to come to terms with the reality gives great insight. All of it from anger to fear, denial to acceptance portrayed. I love that they are trying to help us, maybe those with the disease, families supporting those with it and what that might mean, to live with the disease and the slipping away that comes with it. For me the operative words have been live with, a journeying with rather than a fight against the reality. Again, I don't normally recommend soaps. However this has been well worth my time and maybe it could be worth yours too.

A movie of a similar vein released in 2014 is 'Still Alice' starring Julianne Moore and Liam Neeson in a 2022 film called 'Memory'. All worth the effort. My firm favourite though is the 'Notebook'. 'Still Alice' is based on a true story, so with more key insights.

I had a wonderful privilege early in my priestly life when I was asked to be a chaplain to the Catholic people living in a care facility specially designed for those living with dementia. The design as I remember was unique, shaped like the spokes of a wagon wheel. Each spoke a unique living experience with gardens, chickens, birds and pets. I remember that as the dementia or Alzheimer's progressed, the individual's journey changed and they often returned to past experiences and younger days. I remember having to learn the first line of the Lord's Prayer in several different languages which helped keep them

connected to their faith, for many a pivotal and integral stay of their lives, for all their lives. Receiving communion was important to them and to their families — it was a privilege to help that.

As we journey to the end doctors will often say the last thing to go is our hearing — so be careful if you reveal

1. Agree, never argue 2. Divert, never reason 3. Distract, never shame 4. Reassure, never lecture 5. Reminisce, never say "remember" 6. Repeat, never say "I told you" 7. Do what they can do, never say "you can't" 8. Ask, never demand 9. Encourage, never condescend 10. Reinforce, never force

secrets around the death bed of your parents from your 'wild' teenage years. I would add the very last thing that remains for Catholics is faith – the desire for an anointing and the reception of the sacraments stays, long after the person we love has disappeared into the mist that is dementia. My lived experience with some at the end who had not spoken or recognised a loved one for years, their final words could be heard in the midst of the Lord's Prayer or Hail Mary. Faith leaves an indelible mark.

Greq, Parish Priest.

READERS AND EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF COMMUNION

Formation for those who were unable to attend our previous sessions will be held on **Sunday, 17 August at 3.00pm in Sacred Heart Cathedral.** This is an informal opportunity to have a conversation around process and rosters. Anyone thinking these ministries might be for you is invited to attend, as well as those who have been generously volunteering for ever.



Schools at St Mary of the Cross feast day in The Cathedral on Friday 8 August: St Joseph's, St Columban's, San Clemente, St Francis Xavier's and St Dominic's.

WELCOME TO OUR NEWLY BAPTISED!



We joyfully welcome those receiving the Sacrament of Baptism this weekend. May the Holy Spirit continue to guide and strengthen you as you and your family walk in faith with

us. At Mayfield West: Kurt and Otto Burns. At The Cathedral: Mia Mahon and Josephine North.

SCAM ALERT

The office has received reports that some parishioners have received a text message from Fr Greg asking them to call him. We recommend deleting such messages without replying. Please note Fr Greg will never send texts asking for gift cards or money.

VIEW, CHEW, AND CHAT



On Wednesday, 20 August, we meet for Lectio Divina. welcome! To participate, please email the parish office.

newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au

BOOK CLUB

Book Club takes a break in September. We next meet on Sunday, 5 October, to discuss A Gentleman in Moscow by Amor Towles. If you would like to participate in book club meetings, please email: newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au



ST JOSEPH'S PRAYER/DISCUSSION GROUP

We meet next on Thursday, 28 August, at 9.30am in the parish centre at The Junction. All welcome. Please contact Janet on 0435 518 671.



CHRISTIAN MEDITATION AT TIGHES HILL

This is non-denominational - everyone welcome.

WHEN: Monday afternoon 3.30 for 3.45 start.

WHERE: Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 16 Tighes

Tce, Tighes Hill.

The session begins with guided relaxation exercises; then we have a reading from Fr John Main which leads into 20 minutes of silent meditation.

LIVING WATERS MEDITATION CENTRE

A Christian Meditation Centre at 34 Kenrick Street, The Junction, which offers meditation sessions on Wednesdays at 7.30am and 11.00am. Fridays at After



meditation on Fridays, Lectio Divina, a personal interaction with Sacred Scripture, is offered. For more information: Carmel Moore rsj 0412122297.



WEDNESDAY ROSARY

Pray the Rosary each Wednesday after 8:15am Mass in Sacred Heart Cathedral.

MEN'S ROSARY GROUP

The Men's Rosary is held the first Saturday of every month following Mass and Novena at Sacred Heart Cathedral. For more information contact Jason on 0499 854 928.



PARISH LUNCHEON

Parish Luncheon at Souths Leagues Club, Llewellyn St, Merewether @ 12.30pm

on Monday 18 August. All welcome. Inquiries to Maureen (Tighes Hill) on 0412 673 151.

PRAISE & WORSHIP EXPERIENCE Sacred Heart Cathedral 24 August, 2:30pm

Supported by Mackillop Parish Charlestown, the Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle invites you to come and experience Praise and Worship, a beautiful opportunity to Hearts experience and express our Catholic faith through music, led by local worship leaders.



All welcome! For more information and to register visit https://tinyurl.com/CDMNpraiseandworship

JUBILEE PILGRIMAGE

Pilgrimage to Sacred Heart Cathedral

While the Cathedral is open to all every day of the year, we have added a special

opportunity for prayer during the Jubilee Year. Join us for Vespers at 5pm on the first Thursday of each month, concluding in November: Remaining dates are September 4, October 2, November 6.

Share Your St Mary's Story – A Pilgrimage of Hope

As one of the designated pilgrimage churches, St Mary's Star of the Sea holds a rich and cherished history. During this Year of Hope, we invite you to share your personal stories, memories, and photos that connect you to St Mary's. Help us celebrate the journey by sending your reflections to

newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au or https://tinyurl.com/StoriesStMarys or the QR code.

Let your story be part of the tapestry of faith hope woven through and generations.



DONATION OPTIONS

From time to time we receive bank account detail requests from parishioners who wish to make donations to the parish via direct deposit. Details are provided below for the individual parishes, should you wish to donate in this way.

Account name: CDF BSB: 066739

Account number: see below* Reference: **Donation** [Surname]

*Account numbers:

Newcastle Parish - A/c no: 100008696 Mayfield Parish - A/c no: 100007169 Stockton Parish - A/c no: 100003308

2-DAY THEOLOGY OF THE BODY RETREAT

Join Simon Carrington (Fire Up Ministries) - one of Australia's top Theology of the Body speakers - for a powerful 2-day retreat at St Mary of the Cross Function Room, 7 Milson St, Charlestown.

Friday 29th August, 6:30pm-9:30pm (Rosary at 6:00pm optional) Saturday 30th August, 10:15am-4:30pm (Mass & Rosary at 9:00am optional)

Free entry, with lunch and refreshments provided. Explore the beauty of St John Paul II's vision for love, the body, and human dignity. Spots 🕌 are limited – register to avoid missing out! Register here via QR code.



FROM OUR SAFEGUARDING PROMOTERS

This week, we refer to the negative influence of AI on vulnerable people with eating disorders. Artificial Intelligence (AI) uses mathematically rigorous instructions called 'algorithms' to be followed in calculations or other problem-solving operations, especially by computers in data processing.

Al can negatively impact eating disorders in several ways, especially through its role in shaping online content and influencing body image. Social media platforms, powered by AI algorithms, often promote content based on user behaviour. This can lead to the overexposure of images and videos that idealise unrealistic body standards, weight loss trends, or "thinspiration" content. Such exposure can trigger or worsen eating disorders like anorexia, bulimia, or binge-eating disorder, especially among vulnerable individuals.

Significantly, AI especially influences young people's body-conscious vulnerability. These AI-driven portrayals can distort self-perception, increase body dissatisfaction, contribute to low self-esteem and promote mental health issues.

Without proper safeguards, AI can amplify harmful messages related to body image and dieting, making it crucial to implement ethical AI practices and content moderation to protect the mental health of vulnerable people.

HUNTER MEN'S ROSARY CRUSADE CAMINO

When: 30 August

Where: Sacred Heart Cathedral, 10:30am

Pilgrims walk to Immaculate Heart of Mary, Tighes Hill, and return to Sacred Heart Cathedral around 1pm. Use the QR code to register and join in.



WANTED: ADMINISTRATION ASSISTANT



This is a part-time role within the organisation of the Sisters of St Joseph, Lochinvar, 3 days per week - Monday to Wednesday, 9.00am - 4.00pm. Weekly hours are 19.50. Workplace is located at the

Congregational Centre, 85 Albert St, Warners Bay. Wage is based on the Modern Award - Clerks - Private Sector Level 3. The role involves extensive use of MYOB software for both invoicing and payroll. For further details contact Mark Noonan ph.49484063, email: Mark.noonan@ssjl.org.au.

SISTERS OF MERCY CELEBRATE 150 YEARS IN THE DIOCESE!

Congratulations to the Sisters of Mercy whose founding Sisters arrived in Singleton from Ireland on 31st August 1875 to begin the Mercies' long years of ministry in the Diocese of Maitland- Newcastle.



A Mass prepared by St Catherine's College Singleton which also marks 150 years, will be celebrated at 10am in St Patrick's Church, Singleton on 31st August followed by a cuppa. You are then invited to share a Ritual of Remembrance in the Convent Chapel and Cemetery to honour the women who gave their lives in service to the Diocese. All welcome.

SEASON OF CREATION WORKSHOP

Graced Encounters in the Community of Creation: Cultivating Hope in Action 10 September, 3:30pm or 6pm

Join Presenter, Dr Ann-Maree O'Beirne RSM for a Season of Creation Workshop. With a focus on the Ignatian motif of "finding God in all things," this workshop will explore the wisdom of living our lives through a lens of grace that generates hope for all in our community of creation. Choose from one of two sessions as we take time to discover how God is present in all of creation as experienced in our https://tinyurl.com/ everyday lives. Register: **CDMNCreationWorkshop**

FOOD BASKETS FOR THE NEEDY

Items of dry goods or tin food can be placed in the blue bins located at our churches. When donating please check expiry dates. We request that you do ³ not donate peanut butter. Any of the



following non-perishable items are welcome: UHT milk, cereal, spreads, tinned goods, pasta, rice, pasta sauces, tea, coffee, biscuits, custard, jelly, toothpaste, toothbrushes, soap, shampoo, conditioner, deodorant. Thank you.

DIOCESAN EVENTS PAGE

https://tinyurl.com/cdmnevents

DIOCESAN RESOURCE CENTRE

Opening Hours: Mondays and Fridays, 10am to 5pm. Open 1st & 3rd Saturday of each month, 10am to 2pm. cnr Tudor and Parry Sts, Newcastle West.

All resources are available to borrow; and are searchable on the library catalogue, which can be accessed through this link: https://tinyurl.com/DOMNLibrary
OR use the OR code.



AUSTRALIAN CATHOLIC YOUTH FESTIVAL Melbourne 29 November – 3 December

Expressions of interest have opened for 100 young people across the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle to join Bishop Michael for ACYF25 - a national gathering of Catholic youth, from Grade 10 through to 25 years old. The



experience provides young people an opportunity to come together and connect whilst deepening their faith and relationship with Jesus. It's not a conference; it's a Catholic festival. For more information and to register visit: https://tinyurl.com/ACYF25

NATSICC ASSEMBLY

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle is proud to be partnering with the National Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council (NATSICC) to host the triannual NATSICC Assembly taking place on Monday 29 September - Friday 3 October at Rydge's Hunter Valley, on the lands of the Wonnarua people.

The NATSICC National Assembly is an opportunity for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholics to come together with those who journey alongside them in the Church to celebrate the gifts that First Australians bring to our Australian Catholic Church.

https://tinyurl.com/NATSICCassembly

SAFEGUARDING

The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing of children and vulnerable adults. Safeguarding is everyone's responsibility. If you have any concerns for a child or vulnerable adult please contact the Office of Safeguarding: 02 4979 1390, or email childprotection@mn.catholic.org.au or visit www.officeofsafeguarding.org.au

DECORATE YOUR SPACE!

Our Parish communities are invited to decorate a space that uniquely reflects their commitment to children's safety and wellbeing in line



with the theme of National Child Protection Week 'Every conversation matters: Shifting Conversation to Action', for the chance to win some fantastic prizes.

You can find information about entry requirements and how to enter at:

https://tinyurl.com/NCPWDecorate
Entries close at 6pm Sunday 14 September.

THE CHUCKLE

A ham sandwich walks into a bar and orders a beer. The bartender says "sorry, we don't serve food here."



A Prayer for Pilgrims of Hope

O God, Source of all Life,
you created earth as our home
and us in your image, out of love.
Set our hearts astir with that same love,
that we might build a culture of encounter
and systems that justly serve
those living in homelessness
and mental ill-health.

Jesus our Brother,
you noticed those living on the edge,
listened, healed and served them, out of love.
Move us from our embarrassment or discomfort
by those who show us your suffering face.
Instead, may we be taught by them,
offer our loving friendship
and share your good news together.

Holy Spirit, Source of all Hope,
you inspire our relationships
with transforming power, out of love.
Deepen our vision and enlarge our hearts
so that the fear and isolation
of homelessness and mental ill-health
may be countered by love's warmth and certainty,
that we might walk together as pilgrims of hope.

Amen.







13 August 2025

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

Earlier today, the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference released its 2025-2026 Social Justice Statement, Signs of Hope on the Edges: Serving Homeless People With Mental III-Health.

Each year, the bishops reflect on issues that demand our attention as individuals, as communities, and as a Church. This year's Statement calls us to consider how we accompany those experiencing homelessness and mental ill-health, and how we embody the hope of the Gospel in our response.

No matter our role, whether in parishes, schools, CatholicCare, St Nicholas, or shared services, we are connected by our commitment to human dignity and care for the most vulnerable. Each of us has a part to play.

I encourage you to read the statement and reflect on what it means in your own context: how it speaks to the people you serve, the work you do, and the hope you bring.

You can access the full statement here: Social Justice Statement 2025-2026

As we consider this call to serve, I invite you to support CatholicCare's <u>Make a Difference Appeal</u>, which will run until the end of August. This appeal directly supports our unfunded community programs, helping us keep food on the table through community kitchens, mobile food services, and support hubs across the region.

We have seen firsthand the difference this support makes in the lives of so many. Every gift, no matter the size, helps us continue to meet the growing need and ensures that those doing it tough in our local communities are welcomed with dignity and care.

Let us continue to check in on our neighbours, open our hearts to the marginalised, and give generously where we can. Even what seems like the smallest act may offer great comfort and hope to someone facing hardship.

And if you yourself are finding things difficult, please know that support is available and you are not alone. Reach out to a colleague, a friend, or one of the many services in our Diocese. You are valued and loved by God.

Thank you for your continued dedication to building communities that reflect the love of Christ.

Yours in Christ

Most Reverend Michael Kennedy Bishop of Maitland-Newcastle



TODAY'S LITURGY

Entrance Antiphon: Ps 83:10-11

Turn your eyes, O God, our shield; and look on the face of your anointed one; one day within your courts is better than a thousand elsewhere.

First Reading: Jer 38:4-6. 8-10

You bore me to be a man of strife for the whole world.



Responsorial Psalm: Ps 39:2-4. 18. R. v.14

(R.) Lord, come to my aid!

- 1. I waited, I waited for the Lord and he stooped down to me; he heard my cry. (R.)
- He drew me from the deadly pit, from the miry clay.
 He set my feet upon a rock and made my footsteps firm. (R.)
- He put a new song into my mouth, praise of our God.
 Many shall see and fear and shall trust in the Lord. (R.)
- As for me, wretched and poor, the Lord thinks of me.
 You are my rescuer, my help, O God, do not delay! (R.)

Second Reading: Heb 12:1-4

Let us bear patiently the struggle placed upon us.

Gospel Acclamation: Jn 10:27

Alleluia, alleluia! My sheep listen to my voice, says the Lord; I know them, and they follow me. Alleluia!

Gospel: Lk 12:49-53

Inc. All rights reserved.

I have come not to give peace, but discord.

Communion Antiphon: Ps 129:7

With the Lord there is mercy; in him is plentiful redemption.



© The scriptural quotations are taken from the Jerusalem Bible, published and copyright 1966, 1967 and 1968 by Darton Longman and Todd Ltd and Doubleday & Co Inc, and used by permission of the publishers. The English translation of the Psalm Responses, the Alleluia and Gospel Verses, and the Titles, Summaries, and Conclusion of the Readings, from the Lectionary for Mass © 1997, 1981, 1968, International Committee on English in the Liturgy,

PLANNED GIVING TAX RECEIPTS

Tax receipts were sent on Wednesday, 30 July, to those who requested them for the 2024-2025 financial year. If you requested a receipt and have not received it, please contact the parish office on 4979 1101 or via email to newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au

OUR CATHOLIC SCHOOLS

St Joseph's Primary School: Karen McGinlay (Principal)

Union Street, The Junction NSW 2291

(02) 4961 2827

www.merewether.catholic.edu.au

Holy Family Primary School: Ann Jackson (Principal)

Pell Street, Merewether NSW 2291

(02) 4963 3009

www.merewetherbeach.catholic.edu.au

St Columban's Primary School: Penny Banister (Principal)

Church Street, Mayfield NSW 2304

(02) 4968 3315

www.mayfieldsc.catholic.edu.au

St Peter's Primary School: Michael Punch (Principal)

Dunbar St, Stockton NSW 2295

(02) 4928 1861

www.stockton.catholic.edu.au

St Francis Xavier's College: Greg Ptolemy (Principal)

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton NSW 2303

(02) 4961 2863

www.hamilton.catholic.edu.au

San Clemente High School: Emma South (Principal)

78 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304

(02) 4014 7300

www.mayfieldsanc.catholic.edu.au

St Dominic's Catholic College: Rachel Jones (Principal)

76 Havelock St, Mayfield NSW 2304

(02) 4968 1295

www.mayfieldsd.catholic.edu.au

BEQUESTS

To help our Catholic Pastoral Region continue its mission of proclaiming the Good News, you might consider including us in your Will. You just need to specify which parish(es) you would like to help.

PARISH CENSUS & PLANNED GIVING FORMS

You can use the link or QR code to complete and submit the form online. https://tinyurl.com/newcparishcensus



DO WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS?

Fr Greg would like to communicate news, views and events with parishioners. Simply email newcparish@mn.catholic.org.au, including the church you usually attend, indicating your permission for us to record your email address.